Mack Surveillance Panel

Unconfirmed Minutes of the Meeting
Monday, June 20, 2005
1:00 pm to 3:00 pm
Hilton Hotel, Pittsburgh, PA
1) Chairman’s Comments –

Since there was a very full agenda, and the attendees were available, the meeting was called to order early at 10:50 am by the Chairman, Wim Van Dam. The revised agenda, shown in attachment one, was reviewed. It was agreed that the meeting would break for lunch at an appropriate time and then reconvene.                                                           

2) Membership / Attendance –

There were no reported changes in membership. The attendance roster is shown in attachment two.                                                       

3) Approval of Minutes of February 22 Meeting –

The 2/22/05 meeting minutes were approved as issued.                     

4) Review Scope and Objectives  -

Wim reviewed the Scope and Objectives document which was identical to the January 2005 version. Charlie Passut noted that the T-6, T-7 and T-9 tests are no longer being monitored, and they should be removed from the S. & O.

A motion from Charlie with a second from Jim Wells to revise the S. & O. passed with full support. Wim agreed to make the changes, but a revised copy has not been received for the minutes.

It was also noted that there is a desire to develop correlation limits between the older and newer tests which will allow the new tests to be used to define the performance requirements of older categories. 

There was an extensive discussion regarding the use of rotational viscosity data taken in the T-11 test. Steve Kennedy noted that we should either use the data or stop collecting it, and Wim noted that we now have an extensive data set  of KV100 versus rotational viscosity taken side-by-side.

A Task Force consisting of Jeff Clark, Charlie Passut, Greg Shank, Steve Kennedy, Wim Van Dam, Phil Scinto and Jim Rutherford was formed to consult with Herman George and investigate the following areas:

- Potential for improved repeatability and reproducibility of viscosity measurements at 6% soot.

- Extension to higher soot levels.

- Possible use of rate index in lieu of viscosity slope for PC-10.                                                 

5) Mack Panel Report to B.2 –

Wim reviewed the Mack Surveillance Panel report to B.2, but a copy is not available for the minutes.                                                     
6) T-10 Bearing Correction Factor Update –

Wim reviewed the background on the issues seen with T-10 bearing batches and changes in lead corrosion, and Ron Buck presented the bearing batch timeline shown in attachment three.

Greg Shank shared a plot showing that recent T-10 data suggest that the lead correction factor may not be working as desired, and he asked for any additional data from industry to look at used oil lead versus bearing weight loss and I.R. oxidation.

Jim Matasic noted that the earlier analyses by Lubrizol and Dana were looking at different depths from the bearing surface, and could not be directly compared. He also noted that tin migration within a bearing requires heat and Wim noted that static electricity can also impact tin migration.

Jeff Clark agreed to solicit additional data from the Panel members, and that request – shown in attachment four - has been sent out. Any returned data will be reviewed at the September 9 panel meeting. 
10) Old Business –

At this time, item 10 was pulled forward on the agenda to address the calibration period for the T-10 test.

Jim Moritz moved and Bob Campbell seconded a motion to change the calibration period from six months to either 12 months or 12 tests starting with reference tests on or after June 20. 2005.

The motion failed with a count of four positive, five negative and one abstention.

The meeting was adjourned for lunch to reconvene at 1:00 pm.                                                                           
7) T-11 Oil Consumption Update –

Jim Rutherford reviewed the presentation shown in attachment four looking at T-11 hardware and oil consumption. This lead to an extensive discussion of potential causes for the change in oil consumption with Jim Moritz noting that installing a new head had dropped O.C. from 65 g/h to 50 g/h. He also felt that there was no correlation between power assembly kit number for early tests, but there is a strong relationship in later data. 
Ron Buck noted that all TEI measurements show no change in the rings and Ken Goshorn confirmed that all of the rings he had analyzed met print, but there may be a slight change in ring face crown drop.

The general feeling is that there was a change in oil consumption somewhere around ring batch 199. Ken offered to measure any returned rings, but he asked that any rings sent to him be clearly documented.
Several tests have been run using T-12 rings in the T-11 test, and they generally showed much lower oil consumption, but there is some indication they may give slightly mild soot at 12 cSt results.

Action item – Greg Shank noted that a draft of the T-11 Research Report is now available, but he wasn’t sure what should be done with it. Tom Franklin indicated that it requires Surveillance Panel support and then proceed to subcommittee B and D.02 ballots. Greg is to send report to the secretary for circulation to panel.                                         

8) TMC Report –

Jeff Clark provided a verbal report that the T-10 and T-11 had been covered sufficiently in items six and seven. The T-8 test is showing very low activity with two calibrated stands available.                                                                            
9) TEI Report  -

Ron Buck’s report is shown in attachment five.

11) Method 5 I.R. Oxidation Update –

Joe Franklin reported on the I.R. oxidation workshop using the presentation in attachment six. He also noted that he plans to establish a six month round robin, and he questioned whether this should be a stand-alone document or an annex to the T-10 test. 

Action item - After a brief discussion, Joe agreed to prepare a stand-alone document and forward it to Jeff Clark to be posted on the TMC website 
Greg indicated that he wants to use this document/procedure in the analysis of the T-12 matrix results.                                       

12) New Business / A.O.B. –

In view of the low level of T-8 testing, Jim Moritz made a motion to extend the reference interval from 9 months to 16 months or 3000 hours with a second by Bob Campbell. Following discussion, the motion passed with five positive, four negative and one abstention votes. It was noted that the information letter to implement this change requires a passing B ballot, and all negatives must be resolved.                                                             

13) Next Meeting  -

The next face to face meeting is set for Friday, September 9, 2005 at Afton Chemical in Richmond, VA.

A teleconference to discuss T-11 oil consumption is set for June 29, 2005 at 11:00 am EDT.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Fetterman

Secretary, Mack Surveillance Panel                                                                          
